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We need a bigger box Reprint from the
By Rod Bondurant November 2005 Courier

Where is the Camptonville Museum? The
Camptonville Museum currently exists in the
cardboard box that Stephanie and Rod are
holding and in the little white building in town
borrowed from the USFS. Much more exists
in people’s closets, attics, and memories.

The Camptonville Historical Society has
been formed to find a bigger and better
permanent place to put memorabilia and to
collect and preserve people's stories.
Founding members include: Stephanie
Korney, Carolyn & John Mumm, Robert
Mumm, Lois Butz, Leland Pauly, Elma
Davis, Bill Irving, Ken Doris, Jan Jero, Rod
Bondurant, and Rochelle Bell.

The first fun and laughter filled meeting
was held on October 17th. We plan
quarterly meetings (at most!) and will keep (an Jero, Rod Bondurant, Carolyn Mumm,
them fun-filled. Stephanie Korney. Not pictured: Rochelle Bell)

We would like to gratefully acknowledge the hospitality of the Church of Jesus Christ of the
Latter Day Saints for hosting our first gathering in their Family History Center.

The first steps are to do all the paperwork to formally organize the society and to begin a
search for a permanent facility. The next meeting will be Jan 3, Tuesday, at 2 pm at the Family

History Center —
February 2018: " Moy

Board Members examine "The Museum"

History Society and Museum Progress
By Rod and Rochelle

Things continue to progress at the Leland K. Pauly
Museum Room in the Community Center. The interior is complete, and
historic photos are displayed on the walls. We plan to have the room
open on Saturday mornings in March during “Coffee @ the Center”
hours, 10am to noon, so please stop by our newest exhibit.

For March, we are focusing on Camptonville’s historic softball team
of the 1950s. We received a wonderful donation from Gene Hanson: an
actual team uniform. We also received photos of the team in action from
Don Kissig, so get a head start on spring and come on by and learn more

about Camptonville's sports history.

Rochelle Bell arranges historic photographs in the Camptonville We are always interested in photos of past Camptonville activities and

History Museum, January 2018

Photos by Rod Bondurant
Y plan to have a different exhibit each month to focus on one of the many

facets of the town. If you have anything you think would be of interest, please call Rod or Rochelle at 288-3550 or email CHS at

info@camptonvillehistoricalsociety.org. Because we are so limited in space, we can’t take many item donations, but we’d love the

chance to photograph items to include in our future online museum displays. We're interested in anything to do with the history of the

area and the people who lived here,

so don’t be shy—talk to us! And be sure to see our progress on Saturday mornings in March.
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Remembering Camptonville's Longtime Friend, Neighbor, and Historian —
Leland K. Pauly

Leland Kenneth Pauly died peacefully on December 18, 2017, at age 93, having suffered a
severe stroke on December 11th. Leland was born on October 11, 1924 in Browns Valley, and
in 1930 at age six, arrived in Camptonville, where his father, Julius Pauly, relocated the family
in order to operate the stage run from Marysville to Downieville. His mother, Grace, was both
a teacher and, with the help of her daughter Katherine, ran the telephone switchboard. The
youngest of five children, Leland remained in Camptonville for the rest of his life, and
considered himself “the sibling who stayed home.” He watched over his widowed mother

until she passed in 1982.

During WWII Leland served with the 15th Air Force Wing as
a tail gunner in a turret of a B-24, out of Southern Italy. He
flew 50 missions, primarily over the Balkans. On one mission,
his plane, full of fuel and bombs, made an emergency landing
shortly after takeoff. From his rear position, Leland simply
recalled, “We took out about 150 feet of Italian grapevines.”

Photo by Rochelle Bell

On another mission, to restore control of the plane, his

fellow gunner would be asked to shoot off shards of metal from  Leland at Veteran's Day Celebration,
Camptonville Cemetery, November 2017

the plane’s damaged rudder, relying on a perfect shot, knowing
an imperfect shot would bring down the plane. Following Leland’s 50th and final mission, the plane in

which he last flew was shot down, leaving only two survivors. Leland was awarded the US Army Air

Medal, adorned with three oak-leaf clusters for bravery and six campaign stars. In a 1977 newspaper
interview, Leland described his philosophy about his military experience as, “I just did what they told
me, and it always worked out. | found myself doing things | would never have thought of myself.”

For two years following his discharge, Leland attended the Colorado School of Trades to study
gunsmithing. Returning home, Leland served as the local gunsmith, whose talent was sought by many
hunters from surrounding counties. He worked at the Meek Mercantile store and local sawmill, and in
1961, Leland was appointed Camptonville Postmaster by John F. Kennedy, until he retired in 1984.

Leland served as Camptonville’s quasi-historian and unofficial census taker through his role as
postmaster. “If somebody had a kid and didn’t tell me, the census couldn’t be updated,” he said with a

laugh in a June 2005 interview with the Appeal Democrat. Leland’s historian efforts included

transcribing handwritten notes of local legend William Bull Meek. Leland maintained historical records

and identified hiking trails in the surrounding mountains while hunting, fishing, and taking photos. He said he wanted to make a
record of “places that don’t exist anymore.”

Serving as secretary for 15 years, Leland was a former Master of the Gravel Range Masonic Lodge No. 59 (later known as the
Mountain Range Lodge 18) and was active in the Veterans of Foreign Wars, the Grange, and numerous other organizations. He was
an avid and knowledgeable gardener, and his interest in photography resulted in a huge photo library of local scenes and beautiful
wildflowers. In an article by David Mirhadi dated 7/29/04, Leland joked, “I have seniority in this town. Not that that means anything.”

In 1966 Leland married Colleen Van Duyne and acquired an instant family of four children ages 10-16. He remarried around 1976
to Gladys Mae Barton, and after she passed, to A. Lou Stewart, who passed in 1999.

Leland leaves nephews, Allan Johnson (Yuba City), Paul Pauly (Boise), and Harold Price (Las Vegas), nieces Nadine Tackitt (Boise)
and Janet George (Oregon), and step-daughters Connie Crockett (Grass Valley) and Collette Swaringen (El Dorado Hills).

At his request, Leland will have a Masonic ceremony at the former Masonic Lodge in Camptonville (now the Camptonville
Community Center), followed by the internment of his ashes in the Camptonville cemetery during Leland’s favorite time of year,
when the tiger lilies bloom in mid-June. Further information will be provided in advance. Leland requested that any contribution in
his name be made to the Camptonville Historical Society, in care of CHS, P.O. Box 153, Camptonville, CA 95922

(Submitted by Connie Crockett, Leland's step-daughter)
























